
 

 

 

 

City and County of Sacramento 

Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) 

Community Development Block Grant Public Facility Projects 
 

NOFA #2018021-DS 
 

The Sacramento Housing and Redevelopment Agency (SHRA) is soliciting applications for 
eligible public facility improvement projects under the 2018 Community Development Block 
Grant (CDBG) program. SHRA is the Grantee of CDBG funds received annually from U.S. 
Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) and administers the funds on behalf 
of the City and County of Sacramento. The Sacramento City Council and the Sacramento 
County Board of Supervisors approved an allocation of up to $150,000 in CDBG funds per 
jurisdiction for eligible public facility improvement projects. Requests must be valued between 
$25,000 and $150,000. Total project costs may exceed $150,000, provided the applicant can 
demonstrate that additional funds are available to complete the project. SHRA may select 
between one and three projects in each jurisdiction.   
 
Eligible applicants include non-profit organizations (including faith-based organizations) and 
government entities or public agencies that are not local units of government. The cities of Elk 
Grove, Citrus Heights, and Rancho Cordova receive their own CDBG entitlement and are 
ineligible to apply, as is any non-profit, government entity, or public agency with a proposed 
project with a service area determined to be a majority served within those jurisdiction 
boundaries. 
 
The Notice of Funding Availability (NOFA) solicitation document is available upon request by 

e-mailing Procurement Services at ps@shra.org or calling (916) 440-1378; refer to NOFA 

#2018021-DS. 

A Pre-Application meeting will be held at 10:00 A.M., Thursday, June 21, 2018 at the 

SHRA Commission Room – 2nd Floor, 801 12th Street, Sacramento, CA 95814.  

The Pre-Application meeting is not mandatory; however, organizations and agencies 

interested in submitting applications are encouraged to attend. 

All applications must be received no later than 2:00 P.M. on Wednesday, July 18, 2018 

at SHRA Procurement Services – 2nd Floor, 801 12th Street, Sacramento, CA 95814.    

Resources to assist you with your application can be found at www.shra.org/subrecipient-
contractor-resources. 
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